

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

P.O. Box 94848 • Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4848 Phone: (402) 471-2244 • pete.ricketts@nebraska.gov

January 20, 2016

Ms. Pam Lancaster Chair Greater Nebraska Chief Elected Officials Board 121 South Pine Grand Island, NE 68801

Dear Ms. Lancaster:

cc:

I hereby approve your request for initial designation as a Local Workforce Development Area. This will include the eighty-eight (88) counties in Nebraska outside of Douglas, Lancaster, Sarpy, Saunders, and Washington counties. This initial designation is for a two-year period, from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2017.

I appreciate your efforts and those of the Greater Nebraska Workforce Development Board providing excellent employment and training services to Nebraskans in your local area. Please convey my appreciation to members of the Greater Nebraska Workforce Development Board.

Sincerely,

Pete Ricketts Governor

John H. Albin, Commissioner of Labor/State WIOA Liaison

Mark Moravec, Chair, Nebraska Workforce Development Board

Lisa Wilson, Chair, Greater Nebraska Workforce Development Board